

## State of Idaho DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES

Copy

1301 North Orchard Street, Statehouse Mail, Boise, Idaho 83720-9000 Phone: (208) 327-7900 FAX: (208) 327-7866

PHILIP E. BATT GOVERNOR

October 5, 1995

Water District 47-C Water Users

Re: Water Measuring Devices

Dear Wateruser:

RECEIVED

KARL J. DREHER

DIRECTOR

OCT

1005

OCT 1 1 1995

Department of Water Resources
Southern Region

Approximately two weeks ago, I called Jack Eastman, watermaster of Water District 47-C, to follow up on any progress made within the district regarding installation of measuring devices pursuant to the meeting which we had with water users last May 26. You may recall that I distributed a letter dated June 6 which made a number of recommendations regarding measurement and control. These recommendations were the result of our meeting and based on many of your own suggestions.

Jack reported to me that very little effort had been made toward pursuing the above referenced recommendations. I was advised that no weirs or other measuring devices had been installed on Devil Creek south of the highway, or anywhere on the House Creek drainage, except for the Guerry weir on Little House Creek which we had already inspected.

Jack suggested that I write the users and remind them that field conditions may now be favorable for constructing and installing measuring devices. I thought that this was a good suggestion and worthy of communicating. I will only add that I think the users above the Cedar Mesa Reservoir should either attempt to pursue implementation of the recommendations or provide some other alternative that is suitable to all the users within the district.

Sincerely

//W//~ Tim Luke

ec: Jim Stanton, Southern Region